
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Well, I think we have experienced four seasons in one day throughout the whole week! We have had rain, wind, sun (but luckily not snow…) 

this week, which has been perfect news for our gardens, but let’s hope that the weather dries up soon. Unfortunately, due to the wet 

weather today, the Bikeability session for Y5 and Y6 has been postponed to Monday 28th June. 

Following the news in last week’s Buzz that parents are allowed to attend sports day, we have since been notified, by Public 

Health England and the Local Authority, of an increase in positive cases of the Delta variant in the South East, leading to more 

people having to self-isolate for 10 days after being contacted by Test and Trace. Therefore, to minimise this risk in our own setting, to you 

and to the wider community, we have had to make the difficult decision to say that, unfortunately, parents are now not able to attend 

sports day. Please see further information further on in this Buzz. We apologise for any inconvenience. 

On this note, I would like to remind everyone to ensure that a 2m distance is maintained when entering the school site at drop off and   

collection times, and that face coverings are worn when entering the school foyer. 

As you know, we received a visit from Ofsted on 27th May as part of their summer programme of monitoring          

inspections. You will have received an email from the school today with a letter and the report, which states that, at 

Brighstone, ‘Leaders and those responsible for governance are taking effective action in order for the school to become 

a good school’. There are many positives, which we are delighted were recognised by the inspector, Shazia Akram. We 

also have a clear direction for our next steps on our journey together, and we look forward to working with you all as part of our school 

community to continue to make Brighstone Primary School a place where everyone is enabled to thrive and flourish in their own unique 

way!  

This week has been Active Travel week, and I have been thrilled to see so many children coming to school on their 

bikes and scooters, ensuring a positive, energetic start to the school day. Well done to you all and keep it up!  

I hope everyone has a wonderful weekend (keep dry!) and I look forward to seeing you all again on Monday. 

Best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is:  

Remembering to pray for others 
 

We talked about the meaning of the word ‘respect’ and what it means 

to us. We had lots of really good ideas! 

We read the following poem. Which line means more to you and why? 

 

 

We can help and support those who are important to us in lots 

of ways. 

One of those ways is to pray for them. We 

learnt how to pray using the hand prayer. 

Write a hand prayer. Draw around your hand and, in 

each finger, write a line for different people. It could be 

to say thank you, or to hope for something for them. 

“Do unto others as you would have them do unto 

you.” 

Matthew 7.12 

Respect is… 

Readiness to listen 

Everyone being valued 

Showing appreciation 

Praying for people 

Expressing opinions sensitively 

Caring for our environment 

Treating property carefully 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in years 3-6 are charged at £2.15 per day.  
 

 
 
 
 
  
 

Whole school dates 
Thursday 24th June—Class photos 
Monday 28th June - Year 5&6 Bikeability 
Monday 5th July - School CLOSED - Development Day 
W/C Monday 5th July—Reports going home 
W/C Monday 12th July—Optional parent telephone consultations 
Tuesday 20th July—Sports Day 
Friday 23rd July—Last day of this academic year  

Doodle 
 
 
 

Well done to Lambert class who are the top Doodlers 
this week! 

 
Well done to Alice in Ainslie class for receiving her 

award for the Spring Challenge 

 

 

 

                                                         Poetry Corner 

 
 

Ainslie Kieran & Meadow - for great work in Maths. Charlotte - for joining in well with Speed Sounds 

Lambert Dan - for super writing. Charlotte - for trying hard in English. Izzy &Poppy J - for great Geography work 

Robertson Max Ba - for very good listening and participation in Science. Jack T - for excellent Maths work 

Macarthur Jasmine - for her clever comments in Science 

Clover Sienna - for the effort she put into her place value work in Maths 

Sports Bee Charlie (Ainslie) - for demonstrating great focus and showing brilliant batting skills during cricket in PE.  

Cabbage-Bite 

FIND LEAF 

EAT LEAF 

LEAF MEAL 

PIECEMEAL 

LEAVELEAF 

ALL HOLE 

Geoffrey Summerfield  

Worm words 

“Keep still!” 

said Big Worm 

to Little Worm. 

“You’re driving me  

round the bend.” 

 

“Don’t be daft,” 

said Little Worm. 

“I’m your other end.” 

Tony Mitten 

Mr Snail 

Quaint and quirky, never quick, 

Mother Nature’s glue-stick, 

Hard shell, tacky tail, 

Glue the garden, Mr Snail. 

Celia Warren 

Cat 

White as silk 

the moon looks down at my cat. 

My cat looks back 

and ponders the leap. 

Brian Morse 

Here is a small selection of poems 
about animals from the book of  
nature poems called ’I Am The 

Seed That Grew The Tree’.  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Macaroni Cheese Sausages Roast Chicken Chicken Curry Fish Fingers Option 1 

Soya Bolognaise Veggie Sausages Veggie Wellington Lentil Whirl Cheese Frittata Option 2 

Dessert Sponge cake Yoghurt and Fruit Cheese & Crackers Pineapple Cake Cookie 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 
 
 

 

How can food affect mood? 

Knowing what foods we should and shouldn’t be eating can be really confusing,  
especially when it feels like the advice changes regularly. However, evidence suggests 
that as well as affecting our physical health, what we eat may also affect the way we 
feel. Improving your diet may help to: 

 improve your mood 

 give you more energy 

 help you think more clearly 

 

Quick Tips 

 Eating breakfast gets the day off to a good start. Food fuels the 
brain, making learning easier for children! 

 Instead of eating a large lunch and dinner, try eating smaller 
portions spaced out more regularly throughout the day 

 Avoid foods which make your blood sugar rise and fall rapidly, 
such as sweets, biscuits, sugary drinks, and alcohol (for adults!) 

 

More information can be found by clicking the link: https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/
food-and-mood/about-food-and-mood/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Don’t cut out food groups; aim to make healthier choices to benefit body and mind. 
 

https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/food-and-mood/about-food-and-mood/
https://www.mind.org.uk/information-support/tips-for-everyday-living/food-and-mood/about-food-and-mood/




 

 
 

 

Thank you so much for all of the wonderful donations for 
the summer sizzle raffle hampers! 

Round the Island Relay Race 

This year’s race against Nine Acres Primary School will take place on September 25th . 

 

If you would like to take part, please message Lucy Brodie on 07950 030318 to express your inter-
est.  
 

Sections from 1 mile are available. This event is one of the biggest fundraisers for the BSA. For more  

information please contact Lucy or speak to Melissa Jones. 

 

A huge thank you to Lucy for offering to coordinate the race even though she will no longer be in-

volved with the BSA in  September. 



 

 

Active Travel Week 

It has been great to see lots of children and parents taking part in Active Travel Week (even in the rain to-

day!) and we finished our week with a visit from Ross from Shift-It, who spoke to Years 5 & 6 about the bene-

fits of travelling actively, both for the individual and for the wider environment. 

We would love to see people continue to travel actively to and from school, and we have held back a number 

of Golden Tickets which are going to be handed out across the rest of term to people who continue to do so. 

If your child finds a Golden Ticket, they need to take it to              

Mr Goldsmith who will transfer it for a prize! 

Covid-19 and Sports Day—Update 

In last week’s Buzz we stated that parents are able to attend school sports days, following guidance from 

the Department for Education. However, we have been made aware of an increase in NHS Test and Trace notifications across the  

island where people have been in close contact with someone who has tested positive for Covid-19, resulting in more people having 

to self-isolate for 10 days. Here is the advice from Public Health England and the Local Authority: 

“Public Health England (PHE) is seeing an increasing number of positive COVID-19 Delta cases (variant first identified in India) in 

schools and educational settings. This variant is more transmissible than the Alpha (variant first identified in Kent/UK) and other vari-

ants, and is now the most common type of COVID-19 in England. 

To support swifter case finding and contact tracing for COVID-19 cases and help control the spread of the Delta variant, PHE is now 

recommending that, in the South East, close contacts of PCR positive individuals take a voluntary PCR test through NHS Test and Trace 

on day 5 of their 10-day isolation period, even if they are not experiencing any COVID-19 symptoms.   

Please note that if a close contact undertakes a voluntary PCR test on day 5 of their 10-day isolation period, and tests negative for the 

virus, they must still complete 10 full days of self-isolation. This is because the incubation period of the virus means they could develop 

coronavirus after receiving a negative test result if it’s within the 10 days - voluntary PCR testing on day 5 therefore gives close con-

tacts’ households the best chance of minimising the possible risk of spreading COVID-19 to others. It is important to    remember that 

as many as 1 in 3 people with coronavirus have no symptoms.” 

Therefore, to help minimise the spread of the Delta variant, and to minimise the risk of people being contacted by Test and Trace 

and therefore having to self-isolate for 10 days, we have made the difficult decision to say that, unfortunately, parents will not be 

able to attend sports day. We sincerely apologise for any disappointment or inconvenience. 



 
 

 

We provide a collaborative and nurturing environment with a supportive Christian ethos where everyone is enabled to 

thrive and flourish in their own unique way. 

As a school community, we are exploring our vision statement in more detail. Each week we will focus on a different aspect of 

it. So far we have focused on ‘collaborative’, ‘nurturing’ and ‘supportive Christian ethos’. 

 

We have been exploring the phrase ‘everyone’.  We thought about what is meant by ‘everyone’ in our school  

community. We discussed that this means children, teachers, LSAs, office staff, cleaners, caretaker, cooks, parents, church 

community, the village and more! Children have been busy drawing picture galleries and paperchain people of people in our 

school and wider community, some of which are shared here! 

 

For more information about our vision statement, see our website: https://www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/our-vision-and-values/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Didi, Susannah and Billy Bear 

are still having fun on their 

sailing adventure around the 

UK! They are currently on the 

east coast.  

Remember, they are raising 

money for South Wight Area 

Youth (SWAY) - all donations 

welcome! 

Visit their blog to follow their adventures: 

https://www.seahorse184.com/ 



 
In English, some of Y6 have had a focus on writing poetry. 

Whilst exploring colours, we read and then wrote our  
versions of "I asked the little boy who couldn't see" poem.  



 



 


